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October 12, 2015


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

In order to continue to receive a gas tax distribution, the Department of Transportation Road Services Division is required by state law to submit an annual six-year construction program to the County Council for review, and that each year the Council adopt the program (WAC 136-16). Before King County moved to biennial budgeting, review of the program, adoption of the program, and appropriation action on elements of the program were integrated into the annual budget process. We are proposing as part of the County’s legislative agenda to update this requirement to match the biennial budget cycle, but for now, I am transmitting to the King County Council the proposed ordinance approving the Road Services Division 2016-2021 Capital Improvement Program (CIP) for adoption by year end. This submittal asks you to adopt the program but does not seek to change the appropriation authority; those decisions will be made in the mid-biennial update that is not yet before you. 

Recent property tax forecasts are modestly improved for the out-years of the six-year horizon. Based on the improved forecast, and consistent with the priorities contained in the Strategic Plan for Roads Services, the revised six-year capital program allocates additional resources to high priority projects to address immediate operational safety, regulatory compliance and projects that preserve the road system infrastructure.  

The division’s proposed six-year capital program reflects an ongoing, evolving response to significant economic impacts that continue to affect the County’s ability to preserve and maintain the roadways of the unincorporated areas. The proposed CIP directly supports the goals and objectives of the division’s strategic plan and is consistent with the King County Strategic Plan goal of supporting safe communities by maintaining safe and secure County owned infrastructure, including road and bridges.

It is estimated that this report and transmittal required two hours of staff time to produce at minimal cost.

Thank you for your consideration of the attached program and ordinance. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Brenda Bauer, Road Services Director, at 477-3580.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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